[image: image1.wmf]Cape-Atlantic Detachment

Marine Corps League

PO Box 118, Absecon, NJ 08201

Phone No. At the Detachment Home: 609-652-7515

   Meetings are on the 2nd Thursday of every month at 1930 hrs.

Capeatlanticmcl.org
March 2010
Commandant: Ed O’Flynn:

          Unbelievable, another landslide election victory, ha, thanks Marines. Seriously, I appreciate your vote of confidence and I think I speak for the other elected officers in our Detachment.

         We have experienced a lot of progress this past year on our home, mainly the new roof on our building and the Toys 4 Tots trailer complete with inside and outside electricity and lighting. Praise the Lord and our member’s generosity and support we accomplished these things before all the rain and snow wiped us out. 

           The parades, ceremonies, fundraisers, meetings, scouting events and even the road clean-up group just keeps getting better and better. Getting involved in all these things is well worth the effort with the camaraderie of fellow Marines.

          Don’t forget the Installation of Officers meeting, April 8th. 

          Let’s give a big welcome to Joe Hiers our new Junior Vice. This meeting is open to all members, their spouses or best friends. Uniform of the day will be red blazers, black trousers, white shirt and black tie. If you don’t have the uniform come anyway, all are welcome. As usual, the finest cuisine will be served. 

          As always, keep our military their families and veterans in your thoughts and prayers.

Semper Fi, Ed O’Flynn 

Senior Vice Commandant: Mo Loveland:

         We're moving onto the next fundraiser - the Famous Spaghetti Dinner on April 25th. This project usually nets the Cape Atlantic Marine Corps League around $1,500.  Getting people on board when a project is identified sets a goal for all of us, and all of you have always stepped up to the plate.  Our next project is the "rear stairs" to the upstairs room that was added after the new roof or updating the kitchen. We need to decide which one is the next area that needs the most attention. 
         The Spaghetti Dinner requires a lot of work from our members. There is quite a bit of prep work in the kitchen prior to April 25, probably Friday and Saturday the 23rd and 24th.  In addition we need workers during the actual dinner from 3:00 to 6:00 PM, and before for setting up and afterwards for clean-up.  We probably make $ 2.00 an hour for our work. The money is one aspect but even more important is reaching out to the former Marines and people in the area.  Hope to see everyone at the installation meeting. 
Semper Fi, Sr. Vice, Mo Loveland
Junior Vice Commandant:  Joe Hiers:

I would like to thank Ed O’Flynn for giving me eighteen seconds in which to consider coming on board as Junior Vice.

 I talked to member Ron Powell on St. Patrick’s Day at the Brigantine American Legion and he informed me that Jim Ryan is experiencing some complications in his recovery from surgery. We all wish Jim well.

Crown Clothing of Vineland informed me that they no longer sold dress blues to walk-in’s at their shop but I could pick one up there if I ordered it through the Marines. Debbie at 215-737-8078 said I had to be active or a reserve to get an order form but to her credit she handed me off to a Marine Liaison Master Sgt. Benjamin Wall 215-737-3010. Three hours later Camp Pendleton PX called and took my order and shipped it overnight. The label read Crown Clothing. For anyone who didn’t know, “that is what a Master Sgt. does”.  


Semper Fi, Joe Hiers

New Members

We would like to welcome Richard Bullock, 168 Bala Drive, Somers Point NJ 08244-0312, he will be sworn in at our April meeting. Welcome aboard Marine.

Sick and Distressed

Our get well wishes are with Lou Houmis and Jim Ryan.       
Put the members and their families in your prayers and on your prayer lists.
Spaghetti Dinner


The Detachment’s annual spaghetti dinner is fast approaching, Sunday April 25th. Our Senior Vice, Mo Loveland, is the chairperson. Tickets will be available, give Mo a call, or get them at April’s meeting. This is one of our major fundraisers and we need everyone to sell tickets and get ads for the placemats. Requests for placemat ads are at the cost of $25 for business card size and $5 for boosters. If you’d like to help out in any capacity i.e. ticket sales, door person, placemat ad sales, clean-up, server, set-up the day prior, cook, etc please let Mo know ASAP. 
House/Building
The stairway plans are finished and will be sent to the Galloway Construction Office to secure a building permit. Plus, we’ll get some bids on construction costs. More to come next month. The snow this winter broke numerous branches of our evergreens; Jim Dunbar and Bob McCarty trimmed the trees and disposed of the branches. Got the grounds cleaned up for the Oceanville Fire Department Ladies Auxiliary Easter egg hunt. 
Attention on Deck!!!


I need to inform all members who DO NOT have computers, that our Detachment will not be able to mail out the Newsletter by regular mail after July. The cost of stamps and printing for 75+ members is not cost efficient. We have a new Web site where you can go to read the newsletter. Capeatlanticmcl.org   You can go to a friend or library that has a computer to access this site, I regret this but the funds coming in for ads which goes towards the newsletters isn’t enough anymore. If any member has a friend or relative who has a computer I will still be sending the newsletter out by e-mail. I will only send the Newsletter and no SPAM!  So to keep getting the newsletter please go to the Detachment Web Site or send me an e-mail address to send the letter to you electronically.  You can e-mail me at: cdfields49@verizon .net or at: Charles Fields, 108 Astor Ave., Egg Harbor Twp. NJ 08234
Kitchen

Remember this meeting is our annual Installation of Officers and Awards dinner meeting. Please remember to give a donation to help defray the cost of food and drinks, this is your Detachment. 
Road Clean-Up

The new road clean-up dates for 2010 are listed below in the Coming Events section. Our first clean-up commitment is April 24 with a 0830 start time at the Forsythe Wildlife Refuge just down the street from our Detachment, so mark your calendar. I’d like all volunteers to meet at 0800 at our building. Remember to bring bug spray (ticks will be out) and gloves. After this severe winter with all the nor’easters I’m guessing there will be tons of debris to pick up at the refuge.  
Good of the League
Hope to see everyone at the April dinner meeting to congratulate our new slate of officers and Detachment members that receive awards. Spouses, family members, and friends are invited. 
Web Site

Our Web Site is all most up and running. You can go to capeatlanticmcl.org

And take a look at it.  If you have any suggestion please contact Phil Uecker at sgt.uecker@comcast .net. We will be adding pictures and other things to it.

Dues

Dues for Cape Atlantic are $35.00 to join the Detachment initially for new members and $30.00 to renew yearly. You can also become a life member at the same time by paying the life member dues for your age. See chart below.

Life Membership Dues

Age Group



0-35



$500.00

36-50



$400.00
                        




51-60



$300.00

61 & over


$150.00
E-MAIL ADDRESS OR ADDRESS CHANGE 

Please notify Adjutant Charles D. Fields if you move or have a change of address
Phone #609 653-8665, or

E-mail: cdfields49@verizon.net
Detachment Officers

Commandant:

Edward O’Flynn


609-837-2005

Senior Vice:                Maurice “Mo” Loveland

609-804-1630
Jr.Vice:
Joseph Hiers Jr.

609-927-6402 

Judge Advocate:
Philip J. Uecker

609-641-4460

Sgt-at-Arms:

Mario Silvestrini


 609-266-1282

Chaplain:

Dan Ball
609-839-9169
Adjutant:

Charles Fields                                     609-653-8665

Paymaster:

James Dunbar



609-646-1380

Membership:

Patrick Scannell
609-965-5837

Scouting:

Bob McCarty
609-652-9239

Public Affairs

Bill McCrudden                                  609-296-4616

Coming Events 2010

April 8th                       1930 Cape Atlantic Detachment Installation of Officers

April 10th                      Leadership School Sea Girt NJ. 0800-1600

April 11th                      0900 Pound 96 Growl Winonah NJ

April 24th                      0830 Community Clean-up Forsythe Wildlife Refuge

April 25th                      Spaghetti Dinner for Cape Atlantic Detachment

May 2nd                        1300 Chapel of Four Chaplains Ceremony, Cape May Coast

                                      Guard Base                                               

May 8th                          1300 Pound 96 Awards Luncheon at the Diamond Diner Cardiff 
                                        NJ

May 13th.                       1930 Regular Detachment Meeting

May 15th                       0830 Road clean-up

May 16th                      1000 MODD New Jersey Pack Growl

                                     1200 Department Staff Meeting

May 23rd                      0900 Pound 96 Growl Brigantine NJ

June 10th                       1930 Regular Detachment Meeting

June 12th                       0830 Road clean-up

June 12-14th                  Marine Corps Law Enforcement Gala

June 17-19                    Department Convention Woodbridge, NJ

May 31st                       0900 Absecon Parade and Cape Atlantics Memorial Day     

                                      Ceremony                    

July 3rd                         0900 Smithville 4th of July Parade

July 8th                         1930 Regular Detachment Meeting

July 10th                       0830 Road clean-up

August 8-13th               National Convention, Greensboro NC

August 12th                 1930 Regular Detachment Meeting

September 9th              1930 Regular Detachment Meeting

September 11th             0830 Road clean-up                                                                        
October 14th                 1930 Regular Detachment Meeting

October 16th                0830 Road clean-up

October 31st                 0700 Cape Atlantic SOS Breakfast in Absecon American Legion 

November 10th             Marines 235th Birthday

November 11th           1930 Regular Detachment Meeting and Veterans Day

November 13th            0830 Road clean-up

December 9th              1930 Regular Detachment Meeting

[image: image14.png]



“One doesn’t have to search too far on the disc to recognized that Wyand has a great talent as a songwriter, as well as superior abilities both vocally and as a guitarist”

Kevin Boyce (The Friday Morning Quarterback)

“.... She’s such a great guitarist in a world where accomplished women guitarists are still few and fare between, Her interesting use of open tunings, claw hammer, piedmont and Travis picking, harmonics and drumbeats on the guitar kept the audience totally absorbed and enchanted”

Devonport Folk club, Auckland, NZ

“Greetings From Your Faraway Girl”

Available at CD Baby.com or ruthwyand.com

For booking and more info call

252-441-4612
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	PDD Charles D. Fields Sr.

5th District Vice

Department of New Jersey
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Once a Marine, 

Always a Marine

609-653-8665
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	PDD Phillip J. Uecker

Past Commandant

Department of New Jersey
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Once a Marine,

Always a Marine

609-641-4460
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	Edward F. O’Flynn

Commandant

Cape-Atlantic Detachment 
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Once a Marine,

Always a Marine

609-837-2005
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ABSECON VFW POST 9462

ABSECON, NJ 08201
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Member . JAMES DUNBAR
WTF h Degree Black Beit
LUSTU (609) 648-0569
USTU Referes (608) 646-1380
USCTDKA Oceanville, NJ 08201

Class every Monday / Wednesday / Friday
Children 1745 -1845 / Aduits 1960 - 2000

Don’t get in shape to train, train to get in shape.
Move at your own pace. Presently youngest student is
$ and the oldest is 66, other students in 50's & 60's.
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BRIGANTINE VFW POST 6964

BRIGANTINE, NJ 08203

609-266-9813


	POST 396
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3218 BRIGANTINE AVE.

BRIGANTINE NJ,

08230

609-266-9477
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